Orange County Association of School Administrators
Board Meeting Minutes
January 22, 2021
Board Members in Attendance

Bob Clark, Crystal Davidson, Diana Greer, Dusty Johns, Matt Turner, Kip Montgomery, Kelly Brown, Seth Daub, Aleli Vazquez, Felicia Boyd, Amy McHale, Bethany Chappetta, Lukeshia Miller, Monica Gordon
Welcome:   Meeting began at 8:00AM
Secretary Report- December minutes were approved as written.  
Treasurer report- Kip Montgomery provided financial report and it is on file. 
Committee Reports

Elementary:  Lukeshia received a concern about raises for administrators.  This will be addressed by the district, though we have been told by Dr. Vazquez that it isn’t probable.  Questions if there would be compensation for administrators for the extra work they do due to COVID was also mentioned, but once again it is part of the administrators’ job title and not sure there would be any compensation provided.
Middle school:  Nothing new to report.  

High school:  Dusty shared that there was a full training for the new budget model which is still an excel sheet but streamlined some.  Elementary noted that they used the document last year. Clarification was provided about the ESE regression of skills that staffing specialist received training on.  Dr. Vazquez did confirm that meeting did not have to happen this school year and could extend to the summer.  It is also up to each school to define regression and what students will be targeted.
Dusty shared that a member contacted OCASA to provide some advice and support during an inquiry.  Matt provided collegial guidance to the administrator and attended the meeting with the administrators’ Area Superintendent, EAD and professional standards.  He noted that he was glad to provide the moral support since it was a hostile environment for the administrator.  He noted that though he wasn’t there representing anyone legally he did help the administer read over the documents and gave some guidance as to what questions to address.  After the meeting the administrator did report how supported he felt to have someone with him.  Matt felt it was beneficial as an organization to provide our members with this support and a good testimonial that we are providing services to our members.

Post-secondary:  Nothing new to report.
Membership Report:  Monica shared we had 6 new applications this month putting our total members at 278.  She did ask that if anyone provides a membership application to an individual to please make here aware so she can also keep track of it.  She has some possible ideas to boost membership that she wants to discuss, including the possibility of an OCASA newsletter that could be sent to members in a quarterly basis with updates and resources.
Old Business: 
Update on Panera Bread Gift Card distribution to new members
Felecia reported that new members have been receiving a thank you for joining card and gift card.  To date she has distributed 266 cards.  She will check with Monica to make sure she hasn’t missed anyone.
OCASA Board Representatives:  2020-2021 Elementary Assistant Principal Representative
Lukeishia shared that she was recommended a candidate from the East Learning Community. She is reaching out to discuss responsibilities and note if the administrator is interested.  She will let Dusty know so he can officially appoint her.
OCASA Legislative Platform
Dusty shared that they are awaiting for FASA to finalize their legislative platform so that OCASA can work on our platform.  Seth noted that FASA was re-wording some of it available by Monday, January 25th.  OCASA will review the FASA platform and select three to four bullets to use as a platform for discussions.
Advocate 21- January 25-27, Finalize plans
The OCASA team would meet for dinner on Monday night at Harry’s at 7:00PM.  The FASA breakfast is scheduled at the Double Tree on Tuesday morning and the OCASA group will meet for dinner on Tuesday night at Shulas at 6:30PM.    Seth noted the FASA is working to ensure all safety precautions are in place.
Review “FASA Listening Tour” meeting w/Michelle White, FASA Executive Director

The executive board meet with Michelle White on December 17th virtually.  Minutes of this meeting with highlights were provided to members.
New Business:  
Review of Meeting with Dr. Vazquez on January 2, 2021
Diana reviewed the highlights of the Executive Board’s meeting with Dr. Vazquez.  The board was provided with minutes from the meeting for their review.
Update FASA PAC Meeting- January 18, 2021
Bob shared that we provide an annual contribution to PAC in the amount of $10 for each member.  This is usually distributed in August or September.  We will have to vote on this in the summer if we wantn to commit to the funds next year.
Adjourned at 9:00AM
Next meeting:  February 18, 2021 at 8:00AM via zoom.
